
                                                                                                      
 
 

CITY OF OXNARD 
NOTICE OF DOCUMENT AVAILABILITY 

DRAFT CONSOLIDATED ANNUAL PERFORM 
AND EVALUATION REPORT 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the City of Oxnard has prepared the Draft Consolidated 
Annual Performance and Evaluation Report (CAPER) for the period of July 1, 2011 through 
June 30, 2012.  The CAPER is an annual end-of-the-year financial and accomplishments report 
required by the U.S. Housing and Urban Development Department (HUD) as a part of the City’s 
entitlement grant awards.  The CAPER provides information on the Community Development 
Block Grant, HOME Investment Partnerships Act, and Emergency Shelter Grant programs.  A 
15-day public comment period regarding this document will begin August 27, 2012, and 
will end September 10, 2012.   
 
Copies of the Draft Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation Report will be available 
for public review at the following locations: 

 
City of Oxnard Public Library 

                                              251 South “A” Street 
 

City Clerk’s Office 
                                              305 West Third Street 

 
City of Oxnard Housing Department 

                                              435 South “D” Street 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the CAPER will be presented to the City Council for 
approval on Tuesday, September 11, 2012 at 7:00pm.  The City Council Chambers is located 
at 305 West Third Street. 
 
If you plan to attend the hearing, you should contact the City Clerk’s Office at (805) 387-7803 
the Thursday prior to the scheduled date to confirm that the hearing has not been rescheduled.  
Persons with disabilities needing special assistance to participate in the hearing, or persons 
requiring a translator, should also contact the City Clerk’s office at least 72 hours prior to the 
meeting. 
 
Written comments must be submitted by 5:00 p.m., on Monday, September 10, 2012, and 
should be directed to:   

CAPER Comments 
City of Oxnard 
Housing Department 
435 South “D” Street 
Oxnard, CA  93030 
Attention: Juliette Dang 
 

If you need additional information, you may contact Juliette Dang at 385-7493 or via the 
following e-mail address: Juliette.dang@ci.oxnard.ca.us. 
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